Cuban president expresses
certainty in consolidating
brotherhood with Vietham

Hanoi, February 10 (RHC)-- First Secretary of the Central Committee of the Communist Party of Cuba
Miguel Diaz-Canel expressed Saturday the certainty that in 2024 the unbreakable brotherhood with
Vietnam and its people will continue to be strengthened.

In a message to the general secretary of the Communist Party of Vietnam (CPV), Nguyen Phu Trong, on
the occasion of the Lunar New Year, Diaz-Canel stressed that the successes achieved by this



Indochinese nation during 2023 reaffirm the successful leadership of that political organization 94 years
after its founding.

Referring to the constitution of the VCP on February 3, 1930, the Cuban head of state said that this fact
synthesized the traditions of struggle of the heroic Viethamese people and the extraordinary political
vision of President Ho Chi Minh.

Diaz-Canel also extended his warmest congratulations and best wishes for the well-being of Phu Trong
and the Viethamese people, which he reiterated in another message, this one addressed to Vietnamese
President Vo Van Thuong.

The Cuban president assured Van Thuong that "we celebrate as our own the undisputed successes of
Vietnam in the year that is ending and we have the firm conviction that 2024 will bring new milestones of
mutual solidarity and mutual political trust".
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